
Public Notice 
Upper Darby Township 

Adoption of Pennsylvania Statewide Programmatic Agreement for the Review of HUD-Assisted 
projects and programs subject to 24 CFR Part 58 

 
Notice is hereby given that Upper Darby Township intends to adopt the Pennsylvania Statewide 
Programmatic Agreement for the Review of HUD-Assisted projects and programs subject to 24 CFR Part 
58.   The Agreement was drafted by HUD in consultation with the SHPO and with input from the ACHP. 
During the initial development of the Agreement, HUD through its Office of Environment and Energy, 
facilitated consultation with statewide historic preservation organizations and federally recognized 
Indian tribes. 
 
By adopting the Agreement, the Township will be responsible for preparing an annual report to be 
submitted to HUD Region 3 Regional Environmental Officer and Field Environmental Officer, as well as to 
the PA SHPO.  Said report will provide information on activities conducted throughout the year that 
were not subject to further review under the Programmatic Agreement. 
 
A copy of the Executed Programmatic Agreement is available at Upper Darby Township 100 Garrett 
Road, Upper Darby, PA, 19082 and may be reviewed Monday through Friday 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. It can also 
be viewed online at www.upperdarby.org/CommunityDevelopmentBlockGrant. Should you have any 
comments or questions on the Township’s adoption of the Programmatic Agreement, please contact 
Scott Alberts, Program Manager, Community & Economic Development, 100 Garrett Road, Upper Darby, 
PA, 19082, or via email at comdev@upperdarby.org no later than September 30, 2025. 
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